
Street Committee called to order at 5:00pm by Chairman Trent Adams. 

Present Sean Roman, Josh Ferkel, Doug Anderson, Sally Rodriguez, and Tanna Leonard 

Doug Anderson explained that each year more sealcoating is added taking more and more of his front 

yard away.  Additionally, the water runoff in the area is eroding the road and yard away. He said that 

since the attorney determined Enfield Dr. is a street, it was the city’s responsibility to correct the 

conditions.  

The committee asked Ferkel if he had any suggestions on how to correct the issue. He suggested curb 

and gutter, or the reverse crown like the street project in Valley Heights. The committee discussed the 

current proposed resurfacing streets and if those have been confirmed.  The clerk reported that she 

was unsure to date, but that Mike and his staff were nearly complete as he reported at the regular 

council meeting in January.  They were just waiting for a meeting with a couple of homeowners to 

work out easements. Adams asked if there was additional funding for streets or if we would need to 

reduce some of the overlay projects. The clerk explained that the committee/council would need to 

determine if they were going to loan additional funds or reallocate project priorities. Roman reported 

that he would like to see the crowns lowered and see streets fixed to a quality so they wouldn’t require 

as many frequent repairs. He would also like to see 4th Street in its entirety across town be completely 

refinished because it is the only connecting street from the east side to the west side.  

The committee addressed other concerns related to water run off on Hacker Street near the school, 

Franklin Street, the width of the streets along Franklin and Hacker, the condition of the intersection at 

Oak and Walnut Street, and other small projects. 

Mayor Rodriguez mentioned that if the committee did make changes, it would be a good idea for the 

committee to place reason for the amendments. 

Street Projects/Concerns 

Committee discussed all projects during the Endfield Dr agenda item.  

Motion by Adams and seconded by Roman to recommend to council to obtain estimates from Engineer 

Janecek to prevent continued erosion, water control, and road encroachment to the property owners 

along Enfield Dr. Motion carried unanimously.  

Motion to adjourn by Adams and seconded by Roman at 6:41pm.  

 


